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Hello Newham Parents and Carers! 
 
Please enjoy this month’s Parent Connect Newsletter 
If you would like to receive this Newsletter direct to your email 
every month, you can sign up here! 
 
Best wishes all, 
The Early Help Partnership Team  December 2022 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScqNG6tNRPpm43XebQu0jXNETo4ZbryAuLuo7dXa2xRb6kwqA/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.newham.gov.uk/council/cost-living-response/4
https://www.newham.gov.uk/children-families/activities-young-people-newham/2
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Winter Holiday Activities and Food Programme for Children and 
Young People 

 
 
Winter and the festive season is finally here with us, and we are delighted to present the most anticipated 
winter activities programme brochure for Newham’s children and young people, including those with 
vulnerabilities, which will run from 22 December 2022 to 4 January 2023.We understand the challenges 
young people and their families face in light of the cost of living crisis, so to support them, we have 
provided access to as many free activities as possible to help lighten the burden. We have also included 
information on various support which will be available for them during this period including health and 
vaccination information, warm havens, crisis lines and much more. 
 
For families who are in receipt of benefits related free school meals, the Council is making a nutritious meal 
offer available during the school break. The Holiday Activities and Food (HAF) programme which is funded 
by the Department for Education (DFE), will be running during this period and on the brochure, there is a 
section dedicated to the HAF provision and its providers. For children and young people who qualify for this 
programme, they will need to contact the providers directly to book a slot. We strongly encourage families 
to book a slot as soon as possible so that they don’t miss out on this fantastic offer. 
 
This festive season will be one to remember. 
 
View: Winter activities programme 
 
 
 

 

https://www.newham.gov.uk/children-families/activities-young-people-newham/2
https://www.newham.gov.uk/children-families/activities-young-people-newham/2
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Newham’s Pathfinder Project 
 
 
 

 
Are you a parent living in Newham? 
Will you love to understand how to recognise and deal with trauma within your children, especially hidden 
trauma? 
Newham’s Pathfinder Project is organizing a 5 week parenting support program aimed at equipping 
parents with knowledge, advice and resources that can help them to recognize and support their children 
and young people experiencing trauma especially those of Black, Asian, Eastern European or Mixed 
heritages. 
The series of workshops will take place on zoom and are scheduled as follows: 

Day 1 Introductions and understanding how to recognise 
trauma within young people 

19/01/2022 9:30 -11:30am 

Day 2 Understanding the perspectives of young people 
about the trauma they face 

26/01/2022 9:30 -11:30am 

Day 3 Understanding the impact of trauma on family life 02/02/2022 9:30 -11:30am 

Day 4 Addressing and Overcoming trauma 09/02/2023 9:30 -11:30am 

Day 5 Overall review with Question & Answers 02/03/2023 9:30 -11:30am 

 
Kindly sign up for these sessions using the link below. 
https://tinyurl.com/parentstraumaworkshop  
 
For any further enquiry, kindly send an email to: pathfinder@newham.gov.uk 

 
 
 
 

https://tinyurl.com/parentstraumaworkshop
mailto:pathfinder@newham.gov.uk
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Strep A and Scarlet Fever Information  
Newham Public Health Team 
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Independent Parental Special Education Advice (IPSEA) 
 

 

 
Provides legally based advice to help families get the right education for children and young people with 
special educational needs and disabilities (SEND). 

You can book an appointment with their Advice Line or Tribunal Helpline. 
 
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.ipsea.org.uk/advice-line
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/tribunal-helpline
https://www.ipsea.org.uk/
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Caring Dads 
 
We have an exciting volunteering opportunity available. This is to be part of facilitating the Caring Dad 
intervention programme - full training will be provided.  
If you are interested and would like more information then please see the flyer attached or speak to Caring 
Dads lead, Musarat Rashid Musarat.rashid@newham.gov.uk.   
 

 
 
 

mailto:Musarat.rashid@newham.gov.uk
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Peer Parenting Offer 
Empowering Parents, Empowering Communities (EPEC) 
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Winter Leaflet – Cost of Living and Winter Wellness 
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Cost of Living 
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Winter Wellness 
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Cost of Living 
ALL COST OF LIVING RESOURCES CAN BE ACCESSED HERE,  
 

Tips to stay warm and healthy: 

1. Heat/warm yourself first wear several thin layers and make sure the room you’re using most is at 
least 18 degrees 

2. Dress warmly if you go outside and wear shoes with good grip as it’s getting icy 
3. Eat at least one warm meal a day, have regular warm drinks and stay active – this will keep your 

internal body temperature up 
4. Check on others, especially those who are on their own or higher risk 
5. Stay safe warming your home, don't use naked flames, ovens or barbeques to light or heat your 

home as they create a risk of fire or carbon monoxide poisoning 

 
Support for rough sleepers in Newham  
On Wednesday this week, for the first time this winter, the GLA has triggered a severe weather response 

for rough sleepers, as temperatures were set to hit zero or below. 

If anyone see someone sleeping rough, and are concerned for their immediate health, please ring 999. To 

report a rough sleeper for support, visit www.streetlink.org.uk  or contact via telephone on 0300 500 

0914.  

Making the best of Christmas 

Here are 12 tips for making the best of Christmas (attached as Our Newham Money CoL Xmas a). For 

support and guidance from Our Newham Money during Christmas, please visit our website. Our Newham 

Money are releasing a series of video clips via Twitter which give residents ideas on how to save money 

during the festive period.  

 
Newham Cost of Living webpage – Staying well during winter 
Don’t forget to visit our website about staying well during winter on www.newham.gov.uk/wellwinter or 
contact your local library for more information. 
 
If you are concerned about your health (physical or mental), or the health of someone else, call NHS 111. If 
it is an emergency call 999.  
 
Useful information: 
Please find attached our Cost of Living One Pager (b), Winter Wellness One Pager (c) and winter leaflet (d) 
on how to stay well this winter  
 
Newham Warm Havens are safe, non-judgemental warm spaces where residents can go, free of charge, 
for whatever reason they like. There are currently 10 libraries and 6 community centres. For more 
information please visit https://www.newham.gov.uk/warmhavens    
Food and Warm Meal – If you need support accessing food and a warm meal contact the Newham Food 
Alliance at https://www.newham.gov.uk/newhamfoodalliance, call us on 07790 975 086 (Monday-Friday, 
9am-5pm) or email frontdoor@newhamfoodalliance.org  
If you have no heating or lighting in your home, contact Newham Council on 0208 430 2000.  

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1mJsFwyy2qM4KxWiLUc3eTj6X_gO12agq
http://www.streetlink.org.uk/
https://www.newham.gov.uk/council/cost-living-response/5
https://twitter.com/OurNewhamMoney?ref_src=twsrc%5Egoogle%7Ctwcamp%5Eserp%7Ctwgr%5Eauthor
http://www.newham.gov.uk/wellwinter
https://www.newham.gov.uk/warmhavens
https://www.newham.gov.uk/newhamfoodalliance
mailto:frontdoor@newhamfoodalliance.org


 

12 
 

Edition 14 October 
2002 

 
 

Cost of Living – Our Newham Money 
 
 

www.ournewhammoney.co.uk 
 

http://www.ournewhammoney.co.uk/


 

13 
 

Edition 14 October 
2002 

 
 

Cost of Living Crisis Response  
Support available for Newham Residents 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Newham Cost of Living Crisis Response – Taking Vital Action to Help Our Residents 
 
You can watch the Cost of Living Crisis Response Summit, find out about support available 
for Newham residents and access the Handy Guide – Energy Usage Advice by clicking the 
link below: 
Support available for Newham residents – Cost of living crisis response – Newham Council 
 

 

 
Warm Havens information on next page > 
Warm Havens in Newham 
 

 

 

 

https://www.newham.gov.uk/council/cost-living-response
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Newham Warm Havens are safe, non-judgemental warm spaces where residents can go, 
free of charge, for whatever reason they like. They are part of our response to the cost of 
living crisis. 

Use the map below to search for your nearest warm haven. You can see opening hours, 
address and available facilities. 

Mayor of Newham, Rokhsana Fiaz OBE said “All 10 of our libraries will be open for longer 
hours across the coldest months of the year till March 2023. Whatever your reason for 
visiting the warm havens, we understand and respect that everyone’s needs might be 
different, so our Warm Havens will be a safe and confidential space. If you need to talk, staff 
and volunteers will be on hand to provide a welcome, listen and, if needed, offer guidance 
on information and support.” 
 

View the Map 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.newham.gov.uk/warmhavens
https://www.newham.gov.uk/council/cost-living-response
https://www.newham.gov.uk/council/cost-living-response
https://lbnewham.maps.arcgis.com/apps/instant/nearby/index.html?appid=f79e003ce628403c9d411e607ae1897d
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Cost of Living Support in Newham 
 
ENERGY USAGE  
Does your home feel cold and damp? 
Are your energy bills too high? 
GET FREE HELP NOW 
Keep your home warm by getting free help and 
advice on your gas and electricity bills. 
Contact Our Newham Money for urgent help 020 
8430 2041. 
For information on support available visit: 
www.newham.gov.uk/public-health-
safety/energy/2  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.newham.gov.uk/public-health-safety/energy/2
http://www.newham.gov.uk/public-health-safety/energy/2
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Cost of Living Support in Newham 
  

STRUGGLING FINANCIALLY? 

If you’re struggling to meet 
your energy and food costs 
or facing an emergency you 
can apply to Our Newham 
Money Emergency Support, 
our local welfare scheme.  
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Cost of Living Support Package - Help for Households 
 
Millions of people on means-tested benefits 
will receive the first of two cost of living 
instalments totalling £650 from 14 July 
2022, as part of a £37 billion government 
package to help families with cost of living 
pressures.  
 
The first £326 instalment for qualifying low-
income households in England, Wales, 
Scotland and Northern Ireland by their usual 
payment method from 14 July 2022, 
continuing to the end of the month. For 
those eligible, the rest will follow in a 
second instalment in the autumn.  
People receiving tax credits and no other 
eligible benefits will receive their first 
payment from HMRC in autumn and the 
second in winter.  
 
In total, millions of vulnerable households 
will receive at least £1,200 from the 
Government this year to help cover rising 
costs. There are specific payments for those 
on means tested benefits, for pensioners, 
those on disability benefits and to help 
people with energy bills.  
 
Check eligibility here: Cost of Living 
Payment - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 
 
There is also helpful information about further support available on the Cost Of Living campaign website. 
 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/cost-of-living-payment
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/cost-of-living-payment
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/cost-of-living-payment
https://costoflivingsupport.campaign.gov.uk/
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Free School Meals 
We would be very grateful if you could please help us spread the word to families in Newham that their 
children can eat a FREE, nutritious lunch every school day which will save them £500 a year per child – now 
even more important due to the cost of living crisis.  
Attached is a poster and leaflet on the initiative and an article below to share the news with families in 
newsletters etc. If you would like further information please let us know.  
www.newham.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.newham.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals
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Muslim Women’s Support Groups 
Contact: Sakinah Team - Kulsuma, Sahanara or Zinèbe on 07511 076874 peerservices@mithn.org.uk  
020 7510 1081  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

mailto:peerservices@mithn.org.uk
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Childhood Vaccines 
 
Since vaccines were introduced in the UK, diseases like smallpox, polio and tetanus that used to kill or 
disable millions of people are either gone or seen very rarely. However, if people stop having vaccines, it's 
possible for infectious diseases to quickly spread again. 
 
There are a number of vaccines that children should have. You can find a list of them below and on the NHS 
website. It is important that vaccines are given on time for the best protection. 
 
All recommended vaccines are available for free from the NHS. 
 
If you or your child missed any recommended vaccine, you can still contact your GP to catch up. 
 
Vaccine Information from Newham Public Health Service 
https://www.newham.gov.uk/childhoodimms  
  
https://www.newham.gov.uk/polio 
 
Frequently Asked Questions – Childhood Immunisations – Newham Council 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.newham.gov.uk/childhoodimms
https://www.newham.gov.uk/childhoodimms
https://www.newham.gov.uk/polio
https://www.newham.gov.uk/health-adult-social-care/childhood-immunisations/2
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Work 4 All 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Meet our advisors 

Lorraine: 07889 755 505 or 
lorraine.rose@groundwork.org.uk  
Lucy: 07889 756 138 or 
lucy.mpofu@groundwork.org.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:lorraine.rose@groundwork.org.uk
mailto:lucy.mpofu@groundwork.org.uk
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Advantage is a free one-to-one wellbeing mentoring programme for 14-21 year olds, delivered at 

your local football club. 
We're here to help you make the most of your opportunities 
 
How does it work? 
Our mentoring sessions are led by you and what you want to talk about. You have a 1-hour individual 
session with your mentor once per week. You can stay in the programme for up to six months, or less than 
that if you feel you’re ready to move on – it’s up to you! 
 
The mentoring session is an informal space to chat and connect. You might have specific goals that you 
want support with, or you might want to take some time to get to know your mentor and figure out some 
goals together. Your goals can be personal, educational, social, employment, or wellbeing related, or 
maybe something else! It’s completely up to you. 
 
https://www.advantagementoring.co.uk/  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.advantagementoring.co.uk/
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Parents in Mind 
 
Are you a pregnant or new mum and feeling low, 
anxious, alone? 
 
A friendly, non-judgemental space to talk, seek 
information and gain support. Offering group and 1 
to 1 peer support walk and talk and by telephone 
or online – Support is also available in different 
languages. 
 
For more information please contact: 
07525 403673 or email 
parentsinmind.newham@nct.org.uk  
 
 

 
 
Visit our Padlet! 
Friendly & non-judgemental mum to mum support (padlet.com)  

 

 
 

mailto:parentsinmind.newham@nct.org.uk
https://padlet.com/Parentsinmind/Newham


 

24 
 

Edition 14 October 
2002 

 
 

Ambition Aspire Achieve SEND YOUTH CLUBS 

SEND Youth:  

This is our Youth club set in arc in the park and the age 
range is 9-25 years old. A staff ratio of 1 staff to 3 young 
people is offered within this group and we cannot take 
children that need 121 support. We offer sports, arts and 
crafts and gardening during our sessions. The sessions are 
great for young people to build upon their social skills and 
make new friends. This runs as an after school club and 
throughout the school holidays too. 

Positive Transitions: 

This is our 16-25 year old group for young people with 
additional needs. Works well for school leavers or those 
attending college that are not in full time education. The 
group is based around life and social skills and have 
broken the sessions into three categories, life skills, art 
and sports so the young person can choose a group that 
suits them best. We also have trips and work experience 
planned for this group. This is a 1 to 3 ratio and is during 
the day, term time only. It is another great way to make 
new friends, build up social skills and learn new skills.  

Booking Is Essential, Contact: 
Leo on 07904 882 104 / 
leo@theaaazone.com  

Web: www.theaaazone.com 
Twitter: @theaaazone  

Facebook: 
@AmbitionAspireAchieve/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

mailto:leo@theaaazone.com
http://www.theaaazone.com/
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Parent Advice Phone-In with Educational Psychologist 
 
Please find attached a leaflet for the Parent Advice Drop In service run monthly by the EP Service. Parents 
can contact an EP to discuss any concerns they may have, e.g. managing anxiety at home, supporting CYP 
with learning, supporting positive relationships at home and in school, etc. They are allocated a 40 minute 
session over the phone for this.  
  
 
 
Sessions will operate monthly on:  
25 Oct 29 Nov 20 Dec 2022  
To book a session between 10am 
and 12 email or phone  
sarah.parkinson@newham.gov.uk  
 07976 733536  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:sarah.parkinson@newham.gov.uk
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Healthy Start FREE HEALTHY FOOD 
 
FREE HEALTHY FOOD  
 
Pregnant? Children under 4? 
You may be able to get money to help you buy fruit, vegetables and milk. 
Apply online by visiting www.healthystart.nhs.uk  
If you need help applying, speak to your local Children’s Centre, library, 
midwife or health visitor.  
Applying is easy and DOES NOT affect your other financial benefits.  
 
FREE VITAMINS!  
In Newham, ALL pregnant women, new mums and children under 4 years old are entitled to free vitamins. 
You can collect a bottle from your midwife or local children centre.  
To find your nearest vitamin distribution site, visit www.newham.gov.uk/healthystart  
 
 

 

http://www.healthystart.nhs.uk/
http://www.newham.gov.uk/healthystart

